## **Retirement Board**

Timothy M. Ross Chair Yolanda T. King Vice Chair

Dawn E. Huckaby Todd H. Ingalsbee Norma Santoyo Mark Stevens Brian A. Wallace



## **Executive Staff**

Tina Leiss Executive Officer

Kabrina Feser Operations Officer

Steve Edmundson Chief Investment Officer

## Memorandum

To: Liaison Officers

From: Walter Zeron, Director of Communications

Date: November 16, 2022

Re: Training Registration for PERIS Transition

Progress on our new Public Employees' Retirement Information System (PERIS) continues to be going well and we are excited about the improvements it will provide for employers and PERS staff. This memorandum outlines the process we would like employers to follow to register for the training sessions.

We would also like to remind you to send PERS your sample monthly retirement report and enrollment files. It is particularly important to evaluate these files early in the process so PERS can provide feedback and give employers adequate time to make changes before certifying and transitioning to the new system. Sample files should be sent to PERS in advance of your training.

For your sample wage and contribution files, please provide the last payroll cycle rather than June 2022 as previously requested. The sample file testing database will be refreshed monthly going forward.

The <u>Northern Nevada</u> agencies, located in Reno, Carson City and surrounding areas will transition April 2023, which includes March 2023 report due April 17, 2023.

The links below will take you to an application called Eventbrite which will step you through the registration process. Once registered, you will receive a confirmation email.

Toll Free: 1-866-473-7768

Website: www.nvpers.org

If anything changes with the training session, you will also be notified by Eventbrite via email.

Fax: (702) 678-6934

PERS recommends registering for the classes early to secure your preferred location. Each location has a room capacity. The Eventbrite application will inform you if the training session you are requesting is already full.

1/9/2023, Carson City, 9am - 12pm https://www.eventbrite.com/e/355522757137

1/10/2023, Carson City, 9am - 12pm https://www.eventbrite.com/e/355540359787

1/11/2023, Carson City, 9am - 12pm https://www.eventbrite.com/e/355552857167

1/12/2023, Carson City, 9am - 12pm, Schools Only https://www.eventbrite.com/e/355556307487

1/13/2023, Carson City, 9am - 12pm https://www.eventbrite.com/e/355561583267

If you have additional training accommodations, please contact PERS.

The success of PERIS depends on the success of our employer stakeholders. We realize that this is a large undertaking and are committed to providing employers all the assistance they need to make the transition as smooth as possible.

If you have any questions or comments, please contact Walter Zeron at <a href="wzeron@nvpers.org">wzeron@nvpers.org</a> or Alicia Albertson at <a href="mailto:aalbertson@nvpers.org">aalbertson@nvpers.org</a>.